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Electronic Passports Now Required for Visitors to 
the U.S. Under the Visa Waiver Program

By Maura Travers, Jason Burritt, and Michelle Gergerian

Seyfarth Synopsis: Visa Waiver Program travelers to the U.S. must now possess an e-Passport.

The U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) has announced that effective April 1, 2016, in accordance with the 
Visa Waiver Improvement and Terrorist Travel Protection Act of 2015, all visitors entering the United States under the Visa 
Waiver Program (VWP) must possess an electronic passport, or e-Passport. The VWP enables certain citizens or nationals of 
participating countries to travel to the U.S. for tourism or business for up to 90 days without first obtaining a visa. Travelers 
who do not have an e-Passport from a Visa Waiver country must obtain a visa to enter the U.S. 

An e-Passport contains an electronic chip that holds the same information printed on the passport’s biographic data page: 
the holder’s name, date of birth, and other biographic information. E-Passports help to securely identify the traveler, provide 
protection against identity theft, protect privacy, and inhibit document alterations. An e-Passport is denoted by the following 
international biometrics symbol:

The required use of e-Passports is the latest in a series of recent actions taken by DHS to strengthen the security of the VWP. 
Earlier this year, DHS and the Department of State (DOS) implemented new VWP restrictions requiring certain individuals, 
previously eligible to benefit from the VWP, to apply for a visa before traveling to the U.S. for business or tourism. Click here 
for a comprehensive alert on the topic. 

https://travel.state.gov/content/visas/en/visit/visa-waiver-program.html
https://travel.state.gov/content/visas/en/visit/visa-waiver-program.html
https://www.dhs.gov/e-passports
http://www.seyfarth.com/publications/OMM012516-LE
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Seyfarth Shaw LLP’s Immigration Group is closely monitoring developments resulting from the passage of the Visa Waiver 
Improvement and Terrorist Travel Protection Act of 2015 and will provide updates as necessary.

If you would like further information, please contact your Seyfarth attorney, Maura Travers at mtravers@seyfarth.com, Jason 
Burritt at jburritt@seyfarth.com, or Michelle Gergerian at mgergerian@seyfarth.com. 
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